Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee                                                Meeting Agenda                                                                                                              Monday, July 23, 2018 5-7pm, Lyme Town Hall

· Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 5:04pm by Anthony Irving. Members present include; Anthony Irving, Mary Augustiny,  Bernie Gillis,  Rich Chyinski, Parker Lord, Sue Merrow (phone), Liz Robinson, David Bingham, Melvin Woody, Paul Armond, Eric Belt, Jamie Fosburgh, Mary Colpoys, Kim Barber-Bradley and Kayla Erikson (Franklin Academy) and Program Director Pat Young and Summer Intern Sarah Manstan.  
Mary Colpoys introduced herself as the new alternate for the East Haddam Land Trust.
· Acceptance of June 4, 2018 Meeting Minutes: Motion made by P. Armond, seconded by E. Belt to approve the June 4, 2018 meeting minutes. Unanimous
· National Park Service Info: J. Fosburgh indicated the Cooperative Agreement (CA) paperwork has been completed. The amount assigned to the Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee (ERWSCC) is $120,000.
· Grant updates: P. Young reported that the Watershed Grant Award (grant funds ERWSCC is awarding for projects that fulfill the Watershed Management Goals) contract for Salem Land Trust has been completed and the second award for Audubon CT is pending.  She also reported that ERWSCC has received two grants from the National Park Foundation; the first is for the creation of an outdoor interactive recreation map and the second is for the purchase of 8 conductivity loggers and software. A third grant request that she helped coordinate for the Town of East Haddam for National Park Service funding is pending. That will be for a project for the creation of an ADA trail section on the Goodwin Trail.  J. Fosburgh indicated that those funds would go directly to the town of East Haddam.
· Partner Updates (TNC, DEEP, Land Trusts, Towns)
· The Nature Conservancy:  A. Irving reported that at a recent Burnham Brook Committee meeting, which he sits on, the soon-to-be vacant The Nature Conservancy (TNC) Eightmile River Steward was discussed.  It is intent by TNC to fill it by the first of the year. L. Robinson indicated that the Human Resource Department has a process to follow, but that she has also discussed the need to have a representative coordinate with ERWSCC.  Upon her departure, Dave Gumbart will be the TNC contact. She also reported that this past year there was one piping plover that fledged at Griswold Point. Two years ago there were eighteen.
· Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP): Eric Thomas was not able to attend, but he and P. Young had communicated. She has asked about the status of a parcel in East Haddam that DEEP was interested in acquiring. He had reported back that there was an upcoming staff committee meeting in August and he may have more information after that.
· Salem Land Trust: R. Chyinski reported on on-going land acquisition progress in the West Road area.
· East Haddam Land Trust: M. Colpoys reported on fund-raising for the Miller Farm, which lies adjacent to the Eightmile River Watershed
· Lyme Land Trust: T. Irving noted that the state funds for the Johnston parcel have not yet been received.
· Town of East Haddam: M. Augustiny reported that East Haddam Inland Wetlands Commission had approved the bridge replacement above Chapman Falls in the town right of way. She indicated that the commission also included all ERWSCC’s recommendations, which were part of the Army Corps of Engineer review process.
· Town of Salem: P. Young noted that she has been asked to give a presentation to the Town of Salem Planning and Zoning Commission in August.  She also did a presentation earlier in the year for Salem Inland Wetlands Agency. There was general discussion that a presentation to other town land-use boards may be helpful
· Subcommittee Discussion/Updates
· Outreach and Education: S. Merrow reminded the committee that RiverFest 2018 was scheduled for October 13.  Everything is on track.  The working committee will be addressing a few of the areas where they think they can make improvements from the 2016 event. S. Merrow also reported that the summer family programs are underway, with one left. P. Young noted that the programs have been well attended, with about 50 people at the last two events each. She also reported that she and L. Robinson had taught the stormwater class to all 5 classes of East Haddam 7th grade a few weeks back.  This was the third year.  And she also did another presentation to the Moodus Mom’s Group on water bugs.
· Protection and Management: In Rob Smith’s absence, P. Young reported on the Protection and Management activities. The Important Bird Area (IBA) project by Audubon CT had the kick-off meeting.  Representatives from all 6 IBA towns were in attendance. Regarding the Goodwin Trail, K. Barber-Bradley updated the Committee on a section of trail in Hartman Park that will need to be rerouted due to standing surface water. There was also discussion about beaver activity affecting surface water levels and presence of Japanese stilt grass.  P. Young also spoke about the National Park Foundation grant to create an interactive outdoor recreation map. The goal is to highlight all the outdoor recreation activities and also the local businesses that support and enhance those activities, such as local eateries, places to stay/camp and other support services.
· Science and Monitoring: P. Young reported that as soon as funding is received, she will order the 8 conductivity loggers and work with board members to decide on best placement. She noted that several board members; B. Gillis, R. Chyinski and T. Griggs have been instrumental in helping launch and keep an eye on the 10 stream temperature loggers in the watershed. She also noted that summer baseline stream water quality monitoring is underway. This is the 5th summer for monitoring. She also noted that the fish video feed at Moulson Pond Dam Fishway is being reviewed by Valinn Ranelli and is reported directly to DEEP Fisheries.
· Project Review-updates/discussion
· DOT RT 82-bridge replacement-Salem-30% Design Plans Received: P. Young reported that she and J. Fosburgh had some email dialogue with DOT regarding this project.  This is for two bridge replacements and one set of double culvert replacement along RT 2 in Salem, where the East Branch of the Eightmile River crosses the road. DOT dropped hard copy plans off to her at the end of last week and there will be an upcoming field meeting.  She asked which board members might be interested in receiving a copy of the plans and support information electronically and participating in the field meeting. P. Armond, K. Barber-Bradley, D. Bingham and T. Irving all indicated an interest. L. Robinson will also forward the info. to D. Gumbart as she will be gone by then. J. Fosburgh said either he or another National Park Service representative will be in attendance.
· Town of Lyme-Hartman Park, Eversource Crossing: Nothing new to report
· Executive Committee/Finance
· Budget-Expenses: The board reviewed expenses to date
· 10 year accomplishment report: This will be a project to start after RiverFest
· Old/New Business: None
· Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:50pm
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Next Meeting:  September 24, 2018
2018 Meetings:   November 26, 2018
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